
STALMINE-WITH-STAYNALL PARISH COUNCIL 

Update from the clerk 8th August 2024 
 
 
Stalmine Play Ground Area 

Playground inspections for July 2024 have shown no issues, apart from a loose timber board on the zip wire play area 
which has now been repaired and secured.   
  
PKF Little John (External Auditor) 

I can confirm that the Notice of Conclusion of Audit year end 31 March 2024, has now been published on the council’s 
website on 5th August and the report form the external auditor has showed no further issues.  

Lengths Person New Blower 

I can now confirm that the Lengths Person has bought a new blower, he has asked if he is able to purchase a new drill 
as it is need urgently. Under Clerk’s Delegations due to no meeting held in September, I have told him he may 
purchase one. 

Plough Seating Area (Carr End Lane) 

I can now confirm that the Length’s Person has filled up the bases of these seating areas with bark as requested. 

Permitted Planning Request for Lengths Persons Storage Unit 

I can confirm I have written to planning at Wyre Borough and I am now awaiting their response.  

Felling License  

I can now confirm that I am in receipt of the felling license for the work to be undertaken at the woodland area. There 
are no stipulations for the re-planting of trees within the license. 

Carr End Lane 

I can confirm that the Length’s Person has cut back the vegetation surrounding the 20mph speed signs, so they are 
visible to the public.   
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